Park Royal Mutual Water Company

Minutes 03/16/2014

1. Call to order; 6:05 p.m.

2. Quorum:  met, 15 members in attendance:  Todd Victor, Keith Roark, Sharol Reab, Max Reab, Elizabeth Wheless, Lizette Guy, Jude Fox, Anthony Tantarelli, Brian Keen, Amy Weggenmann, Mark Heald, Keith Sylva, Mary Criquet, Mark Heydon and Chris Peterson.

3. Reading of minutes from 01/22/2014 accepted as written and submitted.

4. Financial update:  Judy Teixeira absent from meeting, but Profit and Loss statement June 2012 – May 2013 provided.  Discussion new hook-up fee and what are professional services.

5. Announcements: Mark Heydon announced that the company has been release from having to do a lot of the previously prescribed tests to the water system.

6. Well Drilling Proposal:  5 bids reviewed.  It was decided to only seriously review 2 bids that were “turnkey” bids.  Much discussion regarding “blurring of items with potential cost over-runs”.  Mark Heald and Keith Roark to discuss with bidders.  Discussion about physical needs with drilling a well, i.e., lot of water produced, and need to contain it. Discussion re: cost of maintaining two wells, running one well at a time etc.  Question raised regarding the integrity of our aquifers for providing more water.  Point made that as long as the “Laguna has water, we have water”.  Drought and water conservation discussed with an idea of setting a goal for decreasing the total usage by the water company with figures provided each month.
7. Financial Projection:  It will take 8 years to recover our investment to re-build our fund at the current fee of $65/per month per household.  Discussion re: a partial assessment of each household/ raising monthly fees each household.

8. Grant possibilities:  Grants not looking good as a possibility at present.

9. Other:  next meeting planned to vote on the well drilling and the rates, set for one week, Sun 3/23/14 at 6pm at 135 Park Royal Ave.

10. Adjournment:  7:08 p.m.

